Greater Orlando Hunter Jumper Association (GOHJA)
Meeting Minutes

November 7, 2016
	Present:


	Wendy Trocano, Jacque Gellein, Jenelle Branom, Maggie LeClair, Karin Zielinski, Kelly Chesser, Natalie Russell Johnson, Jovanna Nelson, Sue and Alicia Andreano, Laura Gurtis, Kendra Harnch, Michelle Durocher and Chris Reid.

	Location:
	UCF 7:40pm – 9:45pm

	
	


*Meeting was called to order at 7:40pm by Wendy Trocano.
Treasurer
· Current balance $4,883.72
· Horse Show Proceeds $225.16 (after ribbons and steward)
· Casino Night took a loss of $1,250
Steward
Reports usually go to Horse Show Committee prior to Board presentation, so they will be tabled for now.

Question about how to handle an issue with the steward at a show.

Regarding finals: discussion about appearance of favoritism or awareness of concerns to make show as fair as possible.  For future medal finals, Michelle asked if courses could be designed by someone not associated with show?  Natalie recommended that judges be separated and scores averaged.  Rings were discussed.

Suggestion from Steward at last show:  can jumper courses be posted earlier than 30 min. prior to class?  Concerns regarding riders with learning challenges.  Board would like HS Comm to discuss.
Membership

· 295 members in all (increase of 40)
· 160 Junior

· 78 Amateur

· 34 Professional

· 20 Supporting

Michelle would like to take memberships at the Banquet, Laura suggested raffling off a membership, maybe lifetime?
Horse Show

· All the rule changes have been passed by email. (Wendy)
· The medic situation will be discussed at the Horse Show Committee.  Should have at least 1 Paramedic and an EMT, should allow cost to remain constant.  Information should go out to membership with reasoning, posted at horse show.

· Discussion about attendance and participation.

· Further discussion about finals, can GOHJA take over responsibility?  Will discuss at HS Comm meeting.

Special Awards – Jenelle Branom
Special Awards are good to go.
Vice President – Jacque Gellein
· Concern about Clarcona’s use of court sentenced community service people being on the grounds during horse shows, as they do not appear to be supervised and are not screened for working with young children present.  She has drafted a letter sharing our concerns and asking Park to partner with us and not allow them to work during our rentals.  Laura moved to send the letter from the Board, Jenelle seconded, the Board voted unanimously to send the letter to Clarcona.

· Nominating Committee – discussion about difficulty getting responses from members, (for nominations and for special awards), ways we reach out to the association, possible ways to encourage more participation.  Ballots offered at the horse show, (thank you, Jovanna) by email, online and by postal service…if we can create methods that generate a response, participation will improve.
· New officers are supposed to be printed in Banquet Program.

· We should explore term limits; we currently have terms of 2 years, but no limit on how many times one can serve.  It might force change and growth, include new faces.  We need to reach out to everyone, reach out to trainers, let them know we need their input and ideas.  Send out letter of welcome to new trainers.

· Should Minutes of Board Meeting be posted at each show?  Has been done in the past.
Banquet – Jovanna Nelson

Tickets go up Wednesday and ads need to be in. 130 people registered so far.  Michelle has trophies, etc. under control.  Many photos are missing for plaques, ongoing problem catching folks.  Michelle asked for clarification for points and placing medals.

Sharon Foster (was GOHJA rider), has brain tumor, basket will be part of silent auction, all proceeds to her GoFundMe.  We give ½ the silent auction proceeds to Freedom Ride, our non-profit organization.

Old Business

Michelle reported a letter was sent to the trainer whose rider rode in Jumper then Cross Rails, explaining why no points were received.  No response has been received.
New Business

· Michelle applied for TIP for all shows except December, hasn’t yet heard back, first show it will be offered may be January.  Liz is on the TIP Board.
· There was a transfer of ownership of two shows from Other the Hill Farm to Wendover Place.  The wait list has been changed, Brookmore and Oakmore are on the permanent wait list.

· Proposed Manager Training Program briefly discussed, will continue in HS Comm Meeting.

· Horse Show Comm. Meeting scheduled for Monday, 6 pm. There will be a trainer/social time prior to the meeting.  (Laura)
· The 2017 Calendar was presented as currently known:



Dec. – 1st weekend



Jan. 6,7



Feb. – 1st weekend



Mar. – 2nd weekend



Apr. 21,22  Benefit



May



June



August 18,19 or 25,26



Sept. 8,9



Oct. 6,7



Nov. 3,4

*Meeting adjourned at 9:45 PM
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